
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS30998 / H0466

This bill aims to level the playing field between Idaho based architectural firms and national firms when bidding
on state projects. This bill does two things. 1. It amends 54-303 to clarify that the “practice of architecture”
also includes “submitting a response” to an RFP, or RFQ 2. It amends 54-305 to make clear that a firm who
“offers to practice” must have an Idaho licensed architect who will “supervise the architectural services” listed
in the proposal.

FISCAL NOTE
This legislation causes no additional expenditure of funds at the state or local level of government nor does it
cause an increase or decrease in revenue for state or local government, therefore the legislation has no fiscal
impact.

Contact:
Representative Chris Mathias
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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